Challengers Meeting Agenda Paradise Oaks RV Resort October 10, 2015

Wayne Bittner, Vice President, standing in for Lori Pierce, President, called the meeting to at 10:00 am

Invocation, Pledge of Allegiance

Welcome: Vice President, Wayne Bittner welcomes everyone.

Thank you Nancy Marsden, Activities Director for bringing us together with the games. Thank you to our host Charlotte and Wayne Corbin.

The minutes were emailed to the members following the last meeting. Correct and add Charlie Ragland. Motion was made and seconded. (B. Hisaw/N. Conners) to accept the minutes as presented.

Felicia Fitzgerald, Secretary, took the roll. Thirteen Coaches were present: Barnes, Bentsen, Bittner, Conners, Corbin, FitzgeraldM, Franklin, Hisaw, Hudson, Kruse, Marsden, McSweeney, Robertson. Drive In for Meeting: Hoover.

Treasurer's report was given by Secretary, Felicia Fitzgerald in absence of Treasurer, Charlie Ragland. There was a beginning balance of \$3,260.75 and an ending balance of \$3,341.75. No action needed at this time.

Meals will be 8.00 per person and Felicia Fitzgerald, Secretary, will collect the funds. Membership dues are due October and November. Tabled membership payments until November when Charlie Ragland, Treasurer, returns.

Hosts: Charlotte and Wayne Corbin noted dinner will be at 5:30 pm.

Vice President, Wayne Bittner announced the October birthdays and anniversaries. Congrats to all.

Vice President, Wayne Bittner asked that the following members be kept in our Prayers: Linda Bounds, Josie & Howard Robertson, Martha & Leroy Barnes, Norma Conners, Billy and Bobbi Barton, Wayne Cassada, Marianne & Wayne Bittner and John McSweeney.

Vice President, Wayne Bittner noted there are no Visitors – at this campout; no prospective new members.

Wagon Master, Martha Barnes provided the Wagon master report. The next rally will be at Malabar, Camelot RV Park, please let Martha Barnes and Maury Hudson know if you will be attending.

Old Business:

No January campout will try to do a February 2016 campout.

New Business:

Election – The 2016 Challengers Board nominations are Lori Pierce, President; Vice President Wayne Bittner; Treasurer Charlie Ragland; Secretary Felicia Fitzgerald, National Director Russ Buck; Alternate National Director, Alan Marsden. Call for a vote by Vice President Wayne Bittner, all in attendance voted and the motion carries. The Board has been re-elected for 2016.

Meal pricing conversation will take place next month when President Lori Pierce returns.

Please contact Betty Hisaw if you are going and if you have any questions regarding the Perry Rally related to Coffee and Donuts please contact Betty and be sure to her emails when you receive them. Betty Hisaw is looking for a place to meet before we go into Perry. Wayne Bittner, Southern Trials may be able to take us, may not get 50 amp service, but you will have water, electric and maybe sewer.

As there was no further business, the motion was made and seconded (A. Marsden/M. Hudson) to adjourn.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:28 am.

Challenger Chapter Meeting Minutes taken by Felicia Fitzgerald, 2014-2015 Secretary, The Challengers Chapter.